
Assembly Bill 2291, which became effective on January 1, 2019, requires that local educational 
agencies (LEAs) adopt, on or before December 31, 2019, procedures for preventing acts of 
bullying, including cyberbullying. It requires that the California Department of Education (CDE) 
post a list of available online training modules relating to bullying or bullying prevention in 
addition to the existing CDE training module and that LEAs make training available to 
certificated and all other school site employees who have regular interaction with students. 
 
Bullying prevention training materials, publications, and resources for educators, parents, and 
community members can be found at the California Department of Education’s website at 
https://www.cde.ca.gov/ls/ss/se/bullyres.asp. 
 


